

THE INSENSORS, David Tomlinson, lead guilds, Adair, tamborinist and singer, Wayne Chamberlain, drums, and Brad Chamberlain, all Venturers-Photo by Jim Jennings.

guitar, cut loose at the first dance of the Venturers Friday night at Eden Mills hall. The bandsmen are

for the bus trip in June were

made with Mrs. Anna Wilson and

Plans were still being made for

the 45th birthday party in June

with invitations being sent out

a social time followed with

Yearly reports were given and

The newly-formed Venturers

Club held their first dance in the

Community Hall on Friday

evening with a good attendance.

Their own band played for the

dancing consisting of Wayne

Chamberlain, Bradley

Chamberlain, David Thomlinson

This will likely give them

Mrs. Wallace Lasby in charge.

to past members.

refreshments.

EDEN MILLS

Venturers provide own music for their first dance in hall

By Mrs. R. Wright Mrs. W. McLean graciously acted as hostess for the monthly meeting of Eden Mills Women's Institute on Wednesday with 13 members present. Mrs. Roy opened with a poem followed with the Institute Ode and Mary

Stewart Collect. Minutes and treasurer's reports were read and approved.

A letter from a member on Institute work in England was read bringing greetings to the members. Old business was attended to then arrangements

Lively musical program at Golden Age meeting

By Mrs. Elsie Reed Mrs. George Fryer presided for the regular evening meeting of the Golden Age Club on Tuesday of last week in the Luxton Hall.

A minute's silence in tribute to members who had recently passed on was observed for Mrs. Lasby, Mr. Roy Brown and Mrs. Fred Wright.

It was decided to resume practice for the Rhythm Band and Mrs. Bradshaw invited all interested to her home on

Monday, April 21. eleventh annual The Convention of United Senior Citizens, Incorporated, will be held in Waterloo Lutheran University again this year. August 26 and 27. Two delegates will be allowed from Acton and visitors welcomed. Resolutions, and amendments to the constitution resolution committee by June 1. Mrs. Cossar invited the

home the evening of May 15 to prepare any resolutions decided her helpers.

Mrs. Max Milne acted as M.C. for a wonderful and varied program she and Mrs. Shultis and Billy Adair and they are had arranged, opening with a known as the Insensors.

Little Judy Brian from Guelph courage to hold more in the won all hearts with her Scotch future. Miss Nancy Meek

Rockwood was very pleasing with several accordion solos. Mrs. Cook, Guelph, sang two sacred solos appropriate to the Easter season which visibly

moved her audience. All hope she will return to sing again in Mrs. Bowman and Mrs. Mullin, Guelph, gave some lively instrumental duets on mouth organ and piano and received hearty applause. Mrs. Cook gave

a reading "A Pair of Half-Worn out Baby Shoes." Mrs. Shultis and Mrs. Creasey brought down the house with are to be in the hands of the their "way-out" costumes when they appeared to sing duets.

A few hands of card bingo Resolution Committee to her were played before lunch was served by Mrs. Herrington and

(d) of the district

Lorne Scots in Hong Kong

GEORGETOWN-Last weekend six Lorne Scots and their wives embarked on a flight to Hong Kong, that will see them take part in the Trooping of the Colors by the 4th Battalion of the Royal Regiment of Fusilliers.

Those in attendance will be Col. J. R. Barber (hon. col.), Lt. Col. E. F. Lince, cmnd. officer Lorne Scots both of Georgetown, Lt. Col. A. Kemp, former commanding officer, Capt. E. E. Lagerquist, CWOD. Westlake, Pipe Major J. Sellers and their wives.

One year ago the Lancashire Fusilliers, the allied regiment of the Lome Scots, became part of the Royal Regiment of Fusilliers as part of the reorganization of the British Army. The 4th Battalion which is stationed in Hong Kong will be returning to England in June and will troop the colours this month. As part of the change over, the colours of the 6th Fusilliers will also be retired this month as well, and representing the Lornes at the Ceremony in England will be major A. G. Goodman, and Mrs. Goodman, and MWO N. Weir and Mrs. Weir. The strong affiliation between the two units is evidenced by the wearing of yellow hackel by each officer and man of the Lorne Scots of Canada.

Life curler

ERIN-The first honorary membership to the Erin Curling Club ever awarded was presented to a sixty year member, Bill Bush, at the annual trophy awards and Ladies' Night held by both clubs at the Erin Legion Hall.

Close to 150 curiers and their guests enjoyed a delicious roast beef dinner served by the Legion Ladies' Auxiliary. Joe Steen, read the citation. Doug Petherick, president, and president-elect Doug Armstrong made the presentation of the plaque.

ERIN-It's not every day a Fire Chief gets married so Erin firemen took full advantage of the opportunity to parade their Fire Chief, Doug Fines and his bride on Erin's Main Street, following their wedding at Erin United Church. Doug is the son of Mr. and Mrs. Austin Fines, Erin his bride is the former Glenna Sheppard, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Sheppard of Brampton.

O.P.P. apprends cars on "speedway" baptism, W.I. slate, euchre in report

By Mrs. R. Shortill Mr. and Mrs. Black of Fergus visited Mr. and Mrs, Lloyd McLean on Sunday last. Mr. and Mrs. Don Bellby spent

BALLINAFAD

Sunday with Mr. and Mrs. Ross McLean. The general meeting of the U.C.W. met in the church on

Tuesday evening. The attendance was 35, including members and visitors. The roll call was answered by a Bible verse beginning with "C". Hunting through our bibles for these verses is of more benefit than "meets the eye". Verses beginning with wint of the letters are few and far between.

Minutes; read by Mrs. Willa Shortill, secretary, were approved and adopted. Mrs. Hargaret Jamieson, the president, then brought up matters of business; invitation to Limebouse Thankoffering: catering to two banquets from Toronto and also a forthcoming

Mrs. Grace McEnery then took charge of the topic which was on the Easter Theme. It was quite appropriate, consisting of the Bible version, interspersed with Easter hymns, sung as duets by Willa Shortill and Alma McEnery with Eileen McEnery at the piano. Willa Shortill had the

We then repaired to the basement where a social time was enjoyed. A Bible contest prepared by Mrs. Noreen Wilson had us all thinking of famous Bible characters. A number of newcomers to Ballinafad were among our group so we all introduced ourselves.

Lunch was served by the social committee for the evening, Mrs. Ada McLean, Mrs. Viola Shortill, Mrs. Joyce Clarke and Mrs. Edna

Rev. Mr. Johnson closed the meeting with the benediction bringing a very worthwhile evening to a close.

The Brownie pack met in the church basement after school. Each little girl brought home a pretty manufactured top for an animal which she will stuff.

Increased Campbellville calling would affect other area exchanges

Not only the telephone rate structure of the Campbellville "854" exchange, but also those of a number of neighboring municipalities, would be affected if the local calling area of "854" is extended, Bell Canada's area manager Arnold Blachford told Nassagaweya Council Monday evening.

Representatives of the company appeared before council to explain the implications of expanded calling power, in answer to requests from township residents for some solution to the telephone problems of Nassagaweyans.

The township is the melting pot of several exchanges, and residents are occasionally in the position of having to pay long distance toll charges to get in touch with the neighboring

farm. Mr. Blachford noted, however, Campbellville would jump four rate groups if Guelph, Burlington, Oakville, Acton, Georgetown and Rockwood were added to the local calling

This would make an addition to the monthly phone, bill for Campbellville area subscribers of from 60 cents for a party line to \$5.70 tor a business line.

In addition, Guelph's move to a higher rate group would come

W

N

a year earlier, as would Georgetown's increase. Burlington and Oakville would absorb the change, with no noticeable effect on rates. Acton would move to the next highest

"It's doubtful neighboring municipalities would want this added expense, and their approval is necessary for the Commission to approve the added service," Mr. Blachford

He stated, in conclusion, it appeared customers placing calls to the other municipalities should continue to be billed long distance, and that toll calling is not justified in raising rates for 100 per cent of the "854" customers to pay for a service

used by 40 per cent. Bell Canada would, however, continue to study calling patterns as community interest may grow in the future.

Nassagaweya resident A. L. Goutouski, one of the most enthusiastic supporters of an increased calling area both during his recent candidacy for the reeve's chair and since, was invited to take part in the discussion.

The investigation of Nassagaweya's telephone services will be continued jointly by Bell representatives - and council appointees.

BROOKS FARM SERVICE & SUPPLIES HEADQUARTERS FOR **ALLIS CHALMERS** G



EQUIPMENT SEE OUR COMPLETE LINE OF ROTARY MOWERS - RIDING MOWERS - GARDEN TRACTORS & TILLERS

"SERVICE TO ALL HOME & FARM MACHINERY" R.R. I-LIMEHOUSE

853-0880

The Cubs met in the hall on Wednesday night. Friday night was the Bannockburn euchre and Institute Penny Sale in the

Community Centre. Saturday night the Scout Mothers Group held their spring dance in the hall with McDougal's orchestra supplying

Mic Russell Snider has returned to Guelph Hospital for a few days treatment. Mrs. Frank Smith is in

Georgetown Hospital receiving treatment. Mr. and Mrs. Briggs of Stewarttown will be moving shortly to their lovely new home

here on the town line next to Drysdale's. The following state of officers apprehended driving over the for the coming year was presented by the nominating committee of the Women's

President, Mrs. Jesse McEnery, 1st Vice, Mrs. Wm. McLean; 2nd -Vice, Mrs. Slessoraitis; sec. completed his four months treas., Mrs. W. McLean; District Director Mrs. Frank Smith; Alt. Director Mrs. Jamieson, public relations and curator Mrs. R. B. Kirkwood; current events Mrs. Lloyd Marshall.

Council okays rabies clinic for N. Halton

Nassagaweya Township Council supported the establishment of free anti-rabies vaccination clinics in the county, following a letter from the Health of Animals branch of the Ontario Department of Agriculture suggesting the step.

There have been an unusually high number of 39 cases of rables reported in the county from April, 1968 to February

New rates drawn up by Nassagaweya Planning Board were approved by council, as follows: charge for changes to the zoning by-law, \$75; charge for changes to zoning by-law and official plan, \$125; charge for preparation and changes resulting from a new subdivision, \$10 per acre or \$30 minimum.

The township has not charged for these legal and surveyors' services since the zoning by-law came into effect nearly a year ago, although other municipalities in Halton do.

THAT

FERDINAND?

It's okay, Arabella. Our

new name is actually

"United Breeders Inc."

but you can call your

technician "dearie", or

"handsome" or whatever

you like. He doesn't mind.

know where to call him. If

your little black book still

lists Central Ontario or Waterloo or Lambton

Cattle Breeders, change it

right now to United

Another thing, don't

forget to phone mornings

before 9:30 a.m. Your

technician goes out extra

early this time of year,

because he's extra busy

replacing a couple of

hundred of those moisy;

dangerous, fence smashing

bulls your great grandma

used to talk about. ---

INITED

breeders inc.

the state of

Breeders Inc.

Just as long as you

County joins tax protest

Archie Lawr on Sunday.

Halton County Council will join in the protests to the Minister of Education about the levies for educational costs,

A number from here attended

the presentation to Mr. and Mrs.,

Larry Cox held in Erin on

Friday night joining in the best

wishes tendered the happy

"Cancer walk" from Thornhill

on Saturday, making a creditable

showing, evidenced by

At the church service on

Sunday the sacrament of

Mr. Allan Jamieson has just

course at Waterloo University

and has begun his work period at

Mr. and Mrs. Peter Lawr and

wee Kevin visited Mr. and Mrs.

sunburned noses.

venture to walk.

the paper mill.

Mr. and Mrs. Williams.

members decided Tuesday. Burlington's Deputy-Reeve W. Reeve stressed the basis of the problem was in the provincial grants. "We have everything to gain and nothing to lose in supporting the protest," he suggested.

The council ordered preparation of a brief on the subject by the county's finance committee. Deputy-Reeve W. Gillies, pressing for the action, urged that the brief be presented personally to the minister, backed by as many members of county and local councils as

Wood is one of the few materials that can be sawn, bent, molded, diced or broken down into individual cells and remanufactuered into a new

55 Main Street North

Mon. - Thurs. 9:00 - 5:00

RAISE FOR PLANNERS SUPPORTS McKEOUGH

It seems to me that A number of Ballinafad Acton Nassagaweya Council has gone High Schoolers took part in the clear out of their cotton picking minds. If ever any single action endorsed Darcy McKeough's plans for regional government, it is our council's decision to make such an exhorbitant increase to the chairman and members of our planning board.

baptism was administered to Jonathan Brice, infant son of Ones of the Minister Municipal Affairt' throngest At last it seems that awareness points is the high cost of of the speeding through supporting small, individual Hallingfad has been recognized municipalities with these many boards, fence caretakers. by the O.P.P. On Saturday p.m. a score of drivers' cars, were assessors, etc. etc. Now-Nassagaweya's council has played right into his hands by speed limit. Previous to this our passing this latest increase, and road has been a speedway, at the same time has penalized endangering the lives of any children or adults who might

members were paid \$12 and a to serve his community and his total of 15 meetings were held i.e., a total of \$180 per member. the Almighty Buck. This year the planning board will receive a straight \$400 per member plus \$500 for the

chairman, (the ex-Reeve who was far too busy to run for election but finds ample time to collect \$500 per year, and travel Ontario expounding his views on regional government. It might be interesting to know who sponsored that trip.)

In my opinion council blundered, and blundered badly. Surely there are enough qualified and dedicated people in - Nassagaweya · who would consider it their civic duty to serve on these various boards. without remuneration except when attending meetings outside of the Township boundaries, when they would accept a excline allowance.

We do not need these -dollar-hungry mercenaries who serve us just to turn another those many taxpayers who came buck, and would be much better out against regional government, selved by the type of person Last year planning board who would consider it an honor fellow man, without bowing to

> William A. Johnson. R. R. 2, Rockwood.

TOWNSHIP of ERAMOSA NOTICE

Persons Lighting Fires and/or Burning Waste within the boundary of the Township, are requested First to Obtain a Fire Permit.

Permits will be issued Free of Charge.

All Residents are requested to comply with the above notice or they are liable to a fine.

> ISSUED IN THE INTEREST OF FIRE PROTECTION

PERMITS AVAILABLE FROM:

.. Fred Nightingsle, Fire Chief, Rockwood 1 Carl Masdows, Daputy Fire Chief Lloyd Hindley, Clark, Yownship Office

effective May 1st, 1969 at your local trust company



based on minimum monthly balance

Yes, "Special" . . . whatever your reason for savings our SPECIAL SAVINGS ACCOUNT gives you a big 6% interest on the minimum monthly balance. It's SPECIAL too because you can start your account with as little as \$5 . . . no minimum for deposits. There are no chaquing privileges but if you wish to withdraw just come in person or write to us.

NEED A CHEQUING ACCOUNT TOO? There's a reasonable number of cheques with no service charge while your balance earns 4%1

OPEN YOUR ACCOUNTS TODAY!

GEORGETOWN

877-2266

John A. Edgar, Manager

LOCAL DIRECTOR: W. J. Bestty, Vice-President NORTH HALTON ADVISORY BOARD-John Y. Armetrong, Chairman: Reford Gardhouse, Lorne Skuce, Maurice C. Basty, Michael Ledwith, John Goy, Dr. B. D. Young.

CONVENIENT OFFICE HOURS

Fridays 'til 6:00

& PEEL TRUST & SAVINGS COMPANY

Affiliated with Canada Trust - Huron & Erie